
We were asked:  

Details of turnover of civil servant staff for this department 2012 – 2013: 

Q1. How many staff left employment 20 12 – 2013 

Q2. How many of these were redundancies? 

Q3.How many people were recruited (either internally from other departments or externally) 
in that time 

Q4.How much was spent on advertising for these posts? 
 

Q5.What was the average percentage pay rise in April 2013 and how were rises determined 
including bonus payments 

 
 
 

We replied: 

A1. Three staff left employment in financial year 2012-13 and two have left employment to 
date in 2013-14.  
 
A2. None were redundancies.  
 
A3. Ten civil servants were recruited in financial year 2012-13 and eight civil servants have 
been recruited to date in 2013-14.  
 
A4. There was no expenditure on advertising in financial year 2012-13 but £2,231.57 has 
been spent to date in 2013-14.  
 
A5. As we are not an employer, we do not hold information on the average percentage pay 
rise in April 2013, nor how these rises and bonus payments were determined. You may 
therefore wish to seek this information from the Ministry of Justice who employ staff on our 

behalf. 


